
   
 

General Circular No. 230 
 

 
Date:  March 27, 2023 
 
Subject:  Proposed Amendment to State Police Commission Rule 7.22 
 
 

 
Pursuant to the provisions of State Police Commission Rule 2.10(a), 
the State Police Commission will hold a public hearing on April 
13, 2023, to consider proposed amendments to State Police 
Commission Rule 7.22. The hearing will begin at 10:00 A.M. in the 
Veterans’ Memorial Auditorium, 5825 Florida Blvd., Baton Rouge, 
LA, 70806. 
 

Summary of Proposal – SPC Rule 7.22 
 

Please refer to the charts that follow for a comparison between 
the current and proposed rule language. Proposed additions appear 
in blue and omissions appear in red.  
 
The proposed revision of the rule would permit an employee to 
retain their highest score earned between mandatory promotional 
examination cycles. If adopted, the score on the most current 
eligible list that is still in effect as of April 13, 2023, would 
be the baseline for implementation; the score from this list would 
carry forward until either a higher score is attained or until 
the next mandatory examination occurs.   
 

Current Rule Proposed Rule 
7.22 Consolidation of Lists 

 
When an eligible list is 
established for a class of 
position for which an eligible 
list is already in existence, 
the existing list may be 
canceled or merged with the 
new list, at the discretion of 
the Director. If the name of 
any individual appears on both 

7.22 Consolidation of Lists 
 
When an eligible list is 
established for a class of 
position for which an eligible 
list is already in existence, 
the existing list may be 
canceled or merged with the 
new list, at the discretion of 
the Executive Director. If the 
name of any individual appears 
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Current Rule Proposed Rule 

the old and the new list, and 
the lists are merged, the 
candidate's standing on the 
new list shall be determined 
by the score on the more 
recent examination. 

 

on both the old and the new 
list, and the lists are 
merged, the candidate's 
standing on the new list shall 
be determined by the score on 
the more recent examination. 
highest score attained since 
the last mandatory examination 
taken on or after April 13, 
2023. The Executive Director 
has the discretion to 
determine mandatory 
examination dates and the 
effective dates of a 
consolidated eligible list.  
 

 
 
 
Questions pertaining to information in this General Circular 
should be addressed to my attention at Jason.Hannaman@La.gov or 
via telephone at (225) 925-7057. 
 
 

 
  
s/Jason Hannaman, PHR, SHRM-CP 
Executive Director 
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